
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LEAD TOGETHER: New student council formed for 2025–26 session at Xavier's Bokaro 

On Tuesday morning, 3rd December 2024, the new student council was officially announced at 

St. Xavier's School Bokaro. 

The Principal Father Arun Minj S.J. administrated the oath of office and secrecy. 

Shreyash Aditya took an oath as the school captain and Ansh Joy as the vice-captain and other 

members of the student council also took an oath of office and secrecy. New Presidents and Vice-

Presidents of different clubs also took the charge of new responsibilities in the school like Science 

Club, Press Club, Spectrum Club, IT Club, Music Club, Interact Club, Xavier Online club, Sports Club, 

Peace Club, Eco Club and Finomics Club. The program started with the speech of former captain 

Diptesh Gupta in which he said that we all should live every moment of our school life openly and 

fulfil other responsibilities along with studies.  

Also, the new captain Shreyash Aditya thanked everyone whole heartedly that he has been 

entrusted with such an important responsibility as the captain of the school.  

Next, we had the prize distribution for best performance in academics and sports in which 

Shreyash Aditya, Harshit, Shwetabh, Hiba, Advitiya Apurv, Anushka Popli, Purvi Sinha, Yash 

Kundaliyan, Vedant, Shobha, Ishan Gupta, Tunansh Raj, Kavya sharma and Arundhati Chanda were 

awarded for their best performance in academics in class 10th and 12th. 

Whereas Arbind Soren and Sneha Kumari were awarded for their best performance in the field of 

sports. 

Thereafter, the Social Service League of the school organized a raffle ticket draw in which many 

children won prizes.  

This year, the amount collected from the fete will be donated by the school to the Leprosy Hospital 

run by the Missionaries of Charity Brothers for the treatment of the needy and some amount will 

be spent by the school on the education and welfare of the Hindi medium children of the school. 

Father Arun Minj S.J. congratulated the new student council and the presidents and vice 

presidents of all the clubs on getting new responsibilities and said that all the students studying 

here are lucky, there are so many children who want to study but are unable to do so, we should 

respect what God has given us.  

The programme came to an end with vote of thanks followed by Xavier Anthem. 

 


